## **RLA PTO Meeting Minutes 10/24/2017**

Thank you to all parents, teachers, staff and students for helping to make the October 13<sup>th</sup> movie night such a success. Great job Sheila Shores for organizing it all!

The next movie night will be Friday November 3<sup>rd</sup> at 6pm for 2<sup>nd</sup>-5<sup>th</sup> grade. Flyers will be sent home with students soon.\* Movie to be announced. We need parent volunteers for set up/during the movie/cleanup. Please contact Margaret Ollier-Webster @ 850-481-3840 ollierwebster@gmail.com

Volunteers so far: Bushra Khan, Melanie Herriges

Movie night for 6<sup>th</sup>-8<sup>th</sup> grade will be Friday December 1<sup>st</sup> at 6pm. Volunteers can contact Margaret.

The Fall Festival is on hold for now until a date is confirmed.

October 31 will be Crazy Socks Day. For a donation of \$1.00 students can wear crazy, silly, funny socks on Tuesday 10/31. The money can be given to teachers. Also, Jody Harry will be selling crazy socks until Tuesday for \$6.00 a pair. \$1.50 from each pair will be donated to Rising Leaders. A flyer with details will be sent home with students.\*

\$1.00 jeans day is Friday November 17<sup>th</sup>. Students bring in a dollar if they want to wear jeans that day. All proceeds will be donated to an environmental charity to be determined.

The Scholastic Book Fair (1<sup>st</sup> week of December) needs at least 10 volunteers (specific dates and times TBA).

Kathleen Turner is in charge of various fundraisers including *Arts to Remember*.

Bushra Khan will send list of companies who donate a portion of sales/proceeds to Rising Leaders. She will also be coordinating Poinsettias for teachers (during December) as well as ideas for Teacher Appreciation Week (May).

Just a friendly reminder for parents that the Aftercare Program has spaces available for students M-F. Join the fun. Once the students complete their homework then they can play games, watch movies or enjoy some outside activities.\* Contact Judy Hazeljk@bay.k12.fl.us

\*Flyers need to be made to distribute to teachers for their students.

-Jennifer Stanley